
 

  

 

 
 

What an amazing week at West Acton, I was lucky enough to see 7 live shows across this week 

– each show was joyful and vibrant with every child showing their unique talents and 

personalities whilst collaborating together.  I am sure that you will join my feeling of pride at 

seeing the children smiling on stage. Thank you for following the guidance and our rules. 

Please keep up to date with Government guidance especially if you come in to contact with a 

positive case of COVID-19 and/or are travelling abroad. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank every member of our school community for your 

hard work and support through this pandemic year.  I am sure 2022 will bring some new 

challenges along with many exciting and special times - I look forward to sharing them with 

you.  Thank you for all of the messages, cards and gifts to myself and staff - it really means a 

lot.   Have a lovely Christmas, if you are celebrating, and a Prosperous New Year, Miss Kondo. 



 

Message from the Chair of Governors Mr Rollason 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I would like to thank you all for your support of your children and the school during what has been 

another challenging term.  Without that your children would not have been able to enjoy themselves 

so much at school and continue learning. 

 

I am sure you will join me in thanking Ms Kondo and all of her staff for their hard work and dedication 

to the school and your children. 

 

I wish you all a happy holidays and I hope that you enjoy this time with your family and friends. 

 

I hope that 2022 brings you all health and happiness and I look forward to seeing many of you next 

term. 

William Rollason, Chair of Governors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Staff leaving us this term… 
 
We are very sad to say goodbye to Miss Friend our fantastic Music 
teacher, who has been with us via SING education for one year now. 
The children have learnt a lot from Miss Friend and we will miss 
her as she leaves to pursue her arts career and develop her 
creative portfolio. 
We thank Miss Friend and wish her lots of luck. 
Luckily, SING Education and Miss Friend have completed a fantastic 
handover with our two new music teachers Miss Tchorz and 
Miss Rossiter who will start with us in January and continue with our 
exciting music curriculum. 
 
One of lovely SMSAs Ms Nimo Abdullahi is also leaving us to take 
care of her family – she has hard at lunch times for over three years 
and we will really miss. 

GOOD LUCK and THANK YOU 

 

 

 



Our gift to you… 

As promised, parents/carers who attended Parents evening in October have 

received a parents’ CGP book!  We hope that you find it really useful and can use 

it to support your child with their learning. 

 

 

When we return to school in the first week children will have their spelling test 

– we have it three times a year - you will find these word lists in the Reading 

Record Planner. We have given the children a reading book for the holidays 

and you wish to continue the CGP exercise to keep a routine going. 

 

 



 

This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Happy Holidays to you all! 

Take good care and I hope to see or speak, to many of you, in the New Year. 

Use this time together to model positive relationships within your family. 

When children bicker with each other… 

Bickering means arguing about something small and trivial. Although it may seem 

to be silly and unimportant to you, your children may be arguing about something 

that feels much more important to them- and sometimes it could keep going on 

all day! 

How can parents help? 

Constant bickering between children can feel exhausting for parents. The way to 

address it is to coach them through it so that they can learn to resolve their 

differences in a way that brings them closer together. First, find your own calm 

when you are feeling triggered. Then, describe the situation to them without 

blaming anyone but using empathy instead: each child will have a real need and 

they need you to help them find the words to express it. Then, remind them of 

your family values and rules around kindness and set your limits on any unkind 

words or behaviour. Finally, your children will need you to be their coach: first 

help them express their feelings/needs without attacking the other (“I feel… when 

you…”, “I feel… and I need…”); then help them to problem-solve together. With 

your help, your children can learn to resolve their problems together without 

becoming more resentful of each other. 

 

 

  



This week’s Book Review comes from Mrs Tallon, Year 5 
Teaching Assistant. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please wear 

your mask at 

drop off and pick 

up or let us 

know if you are 

exempt. 



 

  



 

 



Thank you for supporting the PTA Cake Sale last Year and to the 

 PTA members who made it possible. 

 

 

 

 

Start of Spring 

Term 2022 

TUESDAY 4th 

JANUARY 2022 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Mrs 

Halfawi and her husband 

who welcomed a beautiful 

baby daughter to the world 

on Monday. 

We wish them happiness 

and health and look 

forward to seeing them 

next year! 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 



 

 

 

  



 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


